PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

    March 11th, 2019
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Wallace Habhegger, Douglas Path, and Gregg Vinslauski
Members Absent: Rod Sherwood
Also Present: Sheriff Wes Revels, Bob Smith, Randy Williams, Rob Conroy, Stan Hendrickson, Cedric Schnitzler, and Eric Weihe
Wallace Habhegger called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm. 
Review of the February 11th, 2019 minutes: Vinslauski moved to approve the February 11th, 2019 meeting minutes, Second by Path.  Motion carried (4-0).  
Medical Examiner:

Budget Review: Robert Smith budget looks good for 2019 so far. No issues except telephone bill is typically not that high but part of it may be from the new phone system. Bob states he will keep an eye on it.
Monthly Activities/Caseload Report: February had 39 cases. YTD: 81 cases. About where they were at last year for same time frame. 2018 is completed so Bob is working on compiling a 5 year trending report. The report will show cases that were investigated and if they were natural cause death, cancer, cardiac, or etc. 
In 2017 cases were way down on cremation only permits. Cases with cremation stayed at 189. 
Justice Department:
Budget Review: 2019 budget looks good except overtime is a little high due to just hiring 2 new staff so they were short staffed. 1 bracelet is lost as 1 of the clients in a house fire. In March that will be an $1,800.00 loss for the bracelet but did find a base that thought was previously lost which gives them a credit of $2,250.00 for this year. Eric has asked the DA’s office for restitution for the bracelet and will also check on the county insurance to see if there is any type of coverage for missing, broken, or lost equipment. 
Justice Program Report: Eric Weihe discussed Justice Department. Recently 37 inmates out on EMP which is higher than normal. Working on getting bond monitoring numbers down by to closer than 100 active rather than 130+. 
DISPATCH
Budget Review: Randy Williams discussed budget overage by 3%. Overtime is high as they are not using any on calls at this time. Last candidate did not make it through training and they had to let him go. Need to still fill the 13th position. Also over due to maintenance is at 70% because they paid Baycom’s contract up front to save 4-5% within the year by paying that up front which was discussed at February 2019 meeting as well. Continuing the 12 hour scheduling which is working somewhat except there is no cushion when someone takes vacation or calls in sick. The employees are enjoying the every other 3 days weekend. Would like to get the 14th position back that they did have previously to alleviate some pressure on the staff. 
NG 911 Project Update:  Randy reported training week of April 15th and go live April 22nd and nothing else to report at this time.
Zuercher Project Update: We continue our weekly conference calls every Tuesday afternoon to cover upcoming/open action items. The BPR (Business Practice Review) was the week of March 4th. This was a critical step as a Zuercher trainer sat with different groups to review CAD, Civil Process, Records, and Jail. Discussed with staff what Zuercher will need from us to conform the system to be what we will need to move forward. Went through current practices and how they can be conformed to the Zuercher system. Zuercher at this point will be go live sometime in October.
SHERIFF

Budget Review: Sheriff spoke about the budget on detective holiday over budget at 100% because a few investigators did work holiday hours. Not big concerns. Patrol in salaries currently 3% under budget at this time. Overtime again in patrol but is at this time working itself being under in the salary line itself. Jail administration is at 25.9% due to medical contract that is paid 1 month in advance. No other concerns from the Sheriff at this time. Steele had a question in regards to continue the use of Talon Protection Agency for transport of inmates. Had multiple transports at the beginning of the year and some of them were long trips. Currently looking at increasing our transport staff to reduce the use of Talon. 
MUNIS/Pelco/Velocity Updates: Sheriff’s office does have a quote from Pelco which is a little over $7,300.00 which is just for the 4 cameras for the investigative area and this month yet they will have a teleconference with them through Baycom. There are monies in the budget that was set to be used for another piece of equipment that will not be purchased at this time and that would then be brought to Public Safety Committee to request a line item transfer to assist with this new Pelco project. 

Wallace asked the questions that if the jail releases an inmate in the Winter without a coat or gloves and just in shirt and pants. Stan from the jail explains that we have some clothes here we can give out or they can have family drop something off if needed. Wallace wanted to let the Jail and Sheriff’s office know that the Mary Morrow Attic is willing to assist with some of this if someone needs something.
Monthly Activities/Case Load Reports: Population in jail is at/or around 99 at this time.
K-9 report was discussed and recently there was a large cocaine stop that will be coming out in a press release in a day or 2. 

ATV route discussion. Steele speaks to this. He states that every year they receive applications to open new trails. The highway committee had this on their agenda for February and Steele had asked them to remove it as it had not been brought to Public Safety as of yet. Sheriff states he does not have any safety concerns on any of the listed routes and he states he has gone through all of them. The only area he may have even thought he might have a concern on is County A which with that it has been allowed for Amish travel and snowmobile travel but at this point he is not questioning it or that concerned about. Committee has no concerns at this time on ATV use. Steele will take this information back to highway committee for discussion and action.
The Sheriff did state he presented at the township of Cashton area to work with Amish to get/have certain lighting on the buggies for safety. In the statute it does state that citations can be issued if inappropriate lighting on the buggies. They plan to give educational materials first before moving forward. Sheriff plans to go to the bishops to discuss and educate.
Committee Visit to the Jail has been moved and planned for April 8th, 2019 due to the addition of open discussion of ATV routes to March 11th agenda and time will be adjusted according to the meeting agenda. The committee will have an inspection tour as well as a meal from the jail.
Next Meeting Date/Time: April 8th, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. 
Agenda Items for next meeting:  1. MUNIS/Pelco/Velocity Issue Update.   2. Zuercher Project Updates Monthly. 3. K-9 Reporting/Tracking Discussion. 4. Discussion/Action on purchase of 2 Dodge Ram trucks
Habhegger adjourned the meeting at 6:10 p.m.
Recorder 
Amy Meimann
